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A Cattle Drive Disaster
By Gene Knott

Editor’'s note: We chose to leave the
rancher  nameless fo  spare
embarrassment to his offspring.

Louie Roripaugh grew up in the
Temecula Valley when the Vail
Ranch cattle operation was in its
prime. He became foreman of
the ranch when he was still in his
teens. He worked for the Vails
until the ranch was sold in 1964,
then leased part of the ranch from
the land development known as
Rancho California and continued
raising cattle for another ten
years.

One day while | sat in the old Vail
Ranch workshop, Louie told me
about working for a local cattle
rancher. He was about sixteen or
seventeen years old back in the
late 1920s when he hired on to
work as a cowhand on a cattle
drive for a local rancher. They
drove a small herd of about 300
head from Yuma, Arizona to
Temecula. It shouldn’t have been
too difficult, considering the
longer Vail Ranch drives with
herds numbering into the
thousands.

The trip to Yuma was pretty much
routine, but Louie was a little
concerned about the herd of
horses they took. The horses
were a little old and kind of poor.
Usually a cowboy had a change
of at least four good mounts per
day for a drive across the desert.

(the story is continued inside)

President’s Corner

If you have driven south on the
215 lately where it intersects with
the 15 you may have noticed
some green graffiti on the
Temecula Valley Historical
Society sign on the right side of
the freeway. Hopefully by now it
has been repaired. |t makes one
wonder what kind of people we
have living in the Valley who
would mark up a sign, damaging
private property. It was probably
someone who flunked history in
school.

| didn’t see many people from the
Society at the Temecula Valley
Museum’s presentation of the
Rancho California era of our
Valley on Thursday, April 7. After
buying the Vail Ranch, the
conglomerate marketed the area
for development for many years
before selling out to Bedford
Properties in the mid-80s.
According to Jeff Minkler, the
general manager for the
properties, the City of Temecula
has developed pretty much along
the lines envisioned by the early
developers. Watch the
newspapers for announcements
of future presentations by the
Museum, which are held on the
first Thursday of the month. Next
month, on May 5" at 6 PM, Vince
and Audrey Cilurzo will discuss
the beginnings of their winery in
Temecula. It should be a
wonderful presentation.

Don't forget our Heritage
Luncheon that will be held on
May 11" at the Embassy Suites
at 11 AM. Jimmy Moore













